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Mr. Thomas Award – Logan Pearsall, Finley Pascoe, Jacob Ward and Griffin O’Sullivan 

Year 6 – Chloe Brown, Oliver Vant Wout Maguire and Amelia Maddocks 
Year 5 – Alice North-Rowlands and Ollie Thomas 

Year 4 – Oscar Walker-Colwell and Marcus Callaghan 
Year 3 – Megan Evans and George Jones 

Year 2 – Eleanor Chichester and Mia Carter 
Year 1 – Ella Simmonds and Zach Brown  

Reception – Maisie-Ivy Surridge and Theo Tudball  

Nursery – Ashton Thomas and Esme Law 

 

 
• KS2 Sports day will be on the morning of Wednesday 19th June at St. Martin’s School.  This will 

start at 9.30am and should be finished by 11.30am – 11.45am.  Year 1 Sports day will be held on 
Thursday 4th July at 1.30pm in the Junior yard, Year 2 Sports day will be held on Thursday 11th July 
at 1.30pm in the Junior yard. 

 

• The children will be bringing ‘Breakfast Club’ application letters home with them to apply for 
Breakfast Club 2024/25.  All those who want their child / children to join Breakfast Club from 
September have to apply.  Thanks 
 

• The work managed by the local authority on the new Early Years Building is underway and is 
progressing well. We have been informed in a meeting today that this work will now need to progress 
to the area connected to the Nursery/Reception main entrance. 
For the safety of children, staff, parents and the contractors we will need to temporarily close the 
main access to the Nursery and Reception building. From Tuesday 18th June access to the Nursery 
and Reception building will be via the gate at the other side of the building.  We expect that 
this closure will be in effect until the end of term, but we are working with the contractors to minimise 
disruption and will reopen the area sooner if it is safe and appropriate to do so. 
The work area will be limited to a small area near the main entrance, this area will be fully enclosed 
with fencing to ensure the children can still access the outdoor play areas and outdoor classroom.   

 

• Please don’t forget the PTA ‘Rags to Riches’ project.  If you are having a clear out, please fill a bag 
of clothes and bring the bag back to school. Pick up will be Friday 28thJune. 

 

• If you are struggling to buy any uniform, there is a fantastic charity shop called the Caerphilly 
Uniform exchange where our lost property is cleaned and repaired and available to ‘take’ from the 
shop.  There is more information on https://caerphillyuniformexchange.co.uk/ 

 

• We break up for the Summer holidays on Friday 19th July.  When we return, Monday 2nd September 
will be an INSET day.  The children will return on Tuesday 3rd September 2024.  Also, please note 
that the Nursery and Reception will be closed to the children on Thursday 4th July as there will be 
a General Election and the building will be used as a polling station. 

 

• Please make sure that your child does not bring anything to school that contains nuts.  We have 
children in school who have severe nut allergies and it could be extremely dangerous. 

 

• Our attendance target is 93%.  This week’s attendance champions are 3D with 98.4% attendance.  
Da iawn Dosbarth 3D. 
 

 

 
 
 

Have a great weekend, 
Lee Thomas 

Learning to Shine 

The Award Winners 
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